June 14, 2021

Commissioner Gardner, Commissioner Carpenter, Commissioner Hooks, Commissioner West,
Commissioner Hooks, Commissioner Galloway, Harry Lorello, Susan McCullen, Michael Milam, Eric
Faust, Gary Pittman, and Cathy Nichols were all present for the meeting. Commissioner Carpenter
opened the meeting in the absence of Mayor Hooks, and Commissioner Gardner led with prayer
followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Officer Jarman went over plans for a 4™ of July celebration sponsored by the The Greater Pikeville
Improvement Committee and asked the Board to approve the celebration. Motion passed.

Commissioner Gardner swore in Cathy Nichols as Town Clerk of the Town of Pikeville.

The Board decided that the Commissioner needed to have a workshop on the Ordinance we now have in
place for Special or Bulk Collection that is provided from the Town. Ordinance # 53.09 passed on
October 5, 2020.

Susan went over the enclosed budget with the commissioners and the public. This budget will be
amended or passed according to any changes the State would advise per the meeting tonight and voted
onJune 22" @ 2:30.

Commissioner Steve West made a motion to have a Board Meeting July 12" @ 6:00. Commissioner
Gardner 2. Motion carried. We normally do not meet in July

Commissioner Steve West made a motion to go into closed session. Commissioner Gardner 2. Motion
carried.



